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Committee is to make recommendations 
to the Commission regarding consumer 
issues within the jurisdiction of the 
Commission and to facilitate the 
participation of all consumers in 
proceedings before the Commission. 
DATES: The meeting of the Committee 
will take place on Friday, March 19, 
2010, 9 a.m. to 4 p.m., at the 
Commission’s Headquarters Building, 
Room TW–C305. 
ADDRESSES: Federal Communications 
Commission, 445 12th Street, NW., 
Washington, DC 20554. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Scott Marshall, Consumer and 
Governmental Affairs Bureau, (202) 
418–2809 (voice), (202) 418–0179 
(TTY), or e-mail Scott.Marshal@fcc.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This is a 
summary of the Commission’s Public 
Notice DA 10–315, released February 
25, 2010, announcing the agenda, date 
and time of the Committee’s next 
meeting. At its March 19, 2010 meeting, 
the Committee is expected to ratify a 
recommendation regarding truth-in- 
billing to be filed in CG Docket 09–158, 
CC Docket 98–170 and WC Docket 04– 
36 (In the Matter of Consumer 
Information and Disclosure, Truth-in- 
billing and Billing Format, IP-enabled 
Services, Notice of Inquiry), which was 
provisionally adopted at its February 12, 
2010 meeting. Further amendments to 
the TIB recommendation may also be 
considered. The Committee is also 
expected to receive briefings, or 
consider recommendations regarding, 
the National Broadband Plan, the 
Consumer Information and Disclosure 
NOI, and the open internet proceeding. 
The Committee will receive reports from 
its working groups and may also 
consider other matters within the 
jurisdiction of the Commission. A 
limited amount of time on the agenda 
will be available for oral comments from 
the public attending at the meeting site. 
Meetings are open to the public and are 
broadcast live with open captioning 
over the Internet from the FCC Live Web 
page at http://www.fcc.gov/live/. 

The Committee is organized under, 
and operates in accordance with, the 
provisions of the Federal Advisory 
Committee Act, 5 U.S.A., App. 2 (1988). 
A notice of each meeting will be 
published in the Federal Register at 
least fifteen (15) days in advance of the 
meeting. Records will be maintained of 
each meeting and made available for 
public inspection. Members of the 
public may send written comments to: 
Scott Marshall, Designated Federal 
Officer of the Committee. 
scott.marshal@fcc.gov. 

The meeting site is fully accessible to 
people using wheelchairs or other 
mobility aids. Sign language 
interpreters, open captioning, assistive 
listening devices, and Braille copies of 
the agenda and handouts will be 
provided on site. 

Simultaneous with the webcast, the 
meeting will be available through 
Accessible Event, a service that works 
with your web browser to make 
presentations accessible to people with 
disabilities. You can listen to the audio 
and use a screen reader to read 
displayed documents. You can also 
watch the video with open captioning. 
Accessible Event is available at, http:// 
accessibleevent.com. The web page 
prompts for an Event Code which is, 
005202376. To learn about the features 
of Accessible Event, consult its User’s 
Guide at, http://accessibleevent.com/ 
doc/user_guide/. Other reasonable 
accommodations for people with 
disabilities are available upon request. 
The request should include a detailed 
description of the accommodation 
needed and contact information. Please 
provide as much advance notice as 
possible; last minute requests will be 
accepted, but may be impossible to fill. 
Send an e-mail to fcc504@fcc.gov or call 
the Consumer and Governmental Affairs 
Bureau at 202–418–0530 (voice), 202– 
418–0432 (TTY). 
Federal Communications Commission. 
Joel Gurin, 
Chief, Consumer and Governmental Affairs 
Bureau. 
[FR Doc. 2010–4423 Filed 3–3–10; 8:45 am] 
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SUMMARY: In accordance with the 
Federal Advisory Committee Act, this 
notice advises interested persons that 
the Federal Communications 
Commission’s (FCC) Communications 
Security, Reliability, and 
Interoperability Council (CSRIC) will 
hold its second meeting on March 22, 
2010, from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. in the 
Commission Meeting Room of the 
Federal Communications Commission, 
Room 59184 TW–C305, 445 12th Street, 
SW., Washington, DC 20554. 

DATES: March 22, 2010. 

ADDRESSES: Federal Communications 
Commission, Room TW–C305 
(Commission Meeting Room), 445 12th 
Street, SW., Washington, DC 20554. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Jeffery Goldthorp, Designated Federal 
Officer of the FCC’s CSRIC, (202) 418– 
1096 (voice) or jeffery.goldthorp@fcc.gov 
(e-mail); or Jean Ann Collins, Deputy 
Designated Federal Officer of the FCC’s 
CSRIC, 202–418–2792 (voice) or 
jeanann.collins@fcc.gov (e-mail). 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
CSRIC is a Federal Advisory Committee 
that will provide recommendations to 
the FCC regarding best practices and 
actions the FCC can take to ensure 
optimal security, reliability, and 
interoperability of communications 
systems. On March 19, 2009, the FCC, 
pursuant to the Federal Advisory 
Committee Act, renewed the charter for 
the CSRIC for a period of two years 
through March 18, 2011. 

At this meeting, the co-chairs of each 
CSRIC working group will provide an 
update of the working group’s plan for 
completing its tasks and progress made 
to date. One working group, Working 
Group 4A, will present 
recommendations regarding Best 
Practices for Reliable 9–1–1 and E9–1– 
1. Presentations will also be made by 
individuals from some of the entities 
represented on the CSRIC. Members of 
the general public may attend the 
meeting. The FCC will attempt to 
accommodate as many people as 
possible. However, admittance will be 
limited to seating availability. The 
Commission will provide audio and/or 
video coverage of the meeting over the 
Internet from the FCC’s Web page at 
http://www.fcc.gov/live. The public may 
submit written comments before the 
meeting to Jeffery Goldthorp, the FCC’s 
Designated Federal Officer for the 
CSRIC by e-mail to 
Jeffery.goldthorp@fcc.gov or U.S. Postal 
Service Mail to Jeffery Goldthorp, Chief, 
Communications Systems Analysis 
Division, Public Safety and Homeland 
Security Bureau, Federal 
Communications Commission, 445 12th 
Street, SW., Room 7–A325, Washington, 
DC 20554. 

Open captioning will be provided for 
this event. Other reasonable 
accommodations for people with 
disabilities are available upon request. 
Requests for such accommodations 
should be submitted via e-mail to 
fcc504@fcc.gov or by calling the 
Consumer & Governmental Affairs 
Bureau at (202) 418–0530 (voice), (202) 
418–0432 (tty). Such requests should 
include a detailed description of the 
accommodation needed. In addition, 
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please include a way the FCC can 
contact you if it needs more 
information. Please allow at least five 
days advance notice; last minute 
requests will be accepted, but may be 
impossible to fill. 

Additional information regarding the 
CSRIC can be found at: http:// 
www.fcc.gov/pshs/advisory/csric/. 
Federal Communications Commission. 
Marlene H. Dortch, 
Secretary. 
[FR Doc. 2010–4565 Filed 3–3–10; 8:45 am] 
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Agency Forms Undergoing Paperwork 
Reduction Act Review 

The Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention (CDC) publishes a list of 
information collection requests under 
review by the Office of Management and 
Budget (OMB) in compliance with the 
Paperwork Reduction Act (44 U.S.C. 
Chapter 35). To request a copy of these 
requests, call the CDC Reports Clearance 
Officer at (404) 639–5960 or send an e- 
mail to omb@cdc.gov. Send written 
comments to CDC Desk Officer, Office of 
Management and Budget, Washington, 
DC or by fax to (202) 395–5806. Written 
comments should be received within 30 
days of this notice. 

Proposed Project 

Laboratory Response Network 
(LRN)—Existing Data Collection in use 
without an OMB Control Number— 
National Center for Preparedness, 
Detection, and Control of Infectious 
Diseases (NCPDCID), Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention (CDC). 

Background and Brief Description 

The Laboratory Response Network 
(LRN) was established by the 

Department of Health and Human 
Services (HHS), Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention (CDC) in 
accordance with Presidential Decision 
Directive 39, which outlined national 
anti-terrorism policies and assigned 
specific missions to federal departments 
and agencies. The LRN’s mission is to 
maintain an integrated national and 
international network of laboratories 
that can respond to suspected acts of 
biological, chemical, or radiological 
terrorism and other public health 
emergencies. 

When Federal, state and local public 
health laboratories voluntarily join the 
LRN, they assume specific 
responsibilities and are required to 
provide information to the LRN Program 
Office at CDC. Each laboratory must 
submit and maintain complete 
information regarding the testing 
capabilities of the laboratory. 
Biannually, laboratories are required to 
review, verify and update their testing 
capability information. Complete testing 
capability information is required in 
order for the LRN Program Office to 
determine the ability of the Network to 
respond to a biological or chemical 
terrorism event. The sensitivity of all 
information associated with the LRN 
requires the LRN Program Office to 
obtain personal information about all 
individuals accessing the LRN Web site. 
In addition, the LRN Program Office 
must be able to contact all laboratory 
personnel during an event so each 
laboratory staff member that obtains 
access to the restricted LRN Web site 
must provide his or her contact 
information to the LRN Program Office. 

As a requirement of membership, LRN 
Laboratories must report all biological 
and chemical testing results to the LRN 
Program at CDC using a CDC developed 
software tool called the LRN Results 
Messenger. This information is essential 
for surveillance of anomalies, to support 
response to an event that may involve 
multiple agencies and to manage limited 
resources. LRN Laboratories must also 
participate in and report results for 
Proficiency Testing Challenges or 

Validation Studies. LRN Laboratories 
participate in multiple Proficiency 
Testing Challenges, Exercises and/or 
Validation Studies every year consisting 
of five to 500 simulated samples 
provided by the LRN Program Office. It 
is necessary to conduct such challenges 
in order to verify the testing capability 
of the LRN Laboratories. The rarity of 
biological or chemical agents perceived 
to be of bioterrorism concern prevents 
some LRN Laboratories from 
maintaining proficiency as a result of 
day-to-day testing. Simulated samples 
are therefore distributed to ensure 
proficiency across the LRN. The results 
obtained from testing these simulated 
samples must also be entered into 
Results Messenger for evaluation by the 
LRN Program Office. 

During a surge event resulting from a 
bioterrorism or chemical terrorism 
attack, LRN Laboratories are also 
required to submit all testing results 
using LRN Results Messenger. The LRN 
Program Office requires these results in 
order to track the progression of a 
bioterrorism event and respond in the 
most efficient and effective way possible 
and for data sharing with other Federal 
partners involved in the response. The 
number of samples tested during a 
response to a possible event could range 
from 10,000 to more than 500,000 
samples depending on the length and 
breadth of the event. Since there is 
potentially a large range in the number 
of samples for a surge event, CDC 
estimates the annualized burden for this 
event will be 3,000,000 hours or 625 
responses per respondent. 

Semiannually the LRN Program Office 
may conduct a Special Data Call to 
obtain additional information from LRN 
Member Laboratories in regards to 
biological or chemical terrorism 
preparedness. Special Data Calls are 
conducted using the LRN Web site. 

Respondents are public health 
laboratorians. There are no costs to 
respondents other than their time. The 
total estimated annualized burden for 
this information collection is 3,176,400 
hours. 

ESTIMATE OF ANNUALIZED BURDEN HOURS 

Forms Respondents Number of 
respondents 

Average 
number of 

responses per 
respondent 

Average 
burden per 
response 
(in hours) 

Biennial Requalification ........................................................... Public Health Laboratorians ... 100 1 2 
General Surveillance Testing Results ..................................... Public Health Laboratorians ... 200 25 24 
Proficiency Testing/Validation Testing Results ....................... Public Health Laboratorians ... 200 5 56 
Surge Event Testing Results .................................................. Public Health Laboratorians ... 200 625 24 
Special Data Call .................................................................... Public Health Laboratorians ... 200 2 30/60 
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